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In late May 2019, the Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care (renamed in June 2019 to 
the Ministry of Long-Term Care) announced the funding details for long term care homes 
across Ontario. The announcement included the 2019-2020 Long Term Care {LTC) Home 
per diems along with information on other changes that would be implemented related to 
Ministry funding. An initial analysis was completed following the announcement which 
illustrated that the funding changes would have a negative impact on Macassa and 
Wentworth Lodges operating budgets. 

The province announced a 1.7% increase in. Long Term Care funding in the 2019 - 2020 
provincial budget. This increase was below inflation and was below the funding increase 
level the L TC sector had received in the past. Over the past three years, the L TC sector 
has received a 2% increase in funding, and an average of 2.4% over the past 10 years. 
These increases were in response to rising acuity levels, increased costs of food and 
labour. 

Effective August 1, 2019, the residents' co-payment fees increased by 2.3%, yet the 
funding that flows back to our homes for direct care is only increasing by 1 %. Th_is is well 
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